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       MASSES FOR THE WEEK          A  NOTE FROM THE PASTOR 

St. John is a Stewardship Parish  
************************************************ 
Saturday, January 6, 2018 
 4:00 — Addison Barrett — 9th Anniversary 
Sunday, January 7, 2018 
 8:00 — Parishioners of Saint John 
 10:30 — Gene Biagi — 35th Anniversary 
Monday — January 8, 2018 
 9:00 — Sean Coakley — 2nd Anniversary 
Friday — January 12, 2018 
 9:00 — Rose Marie Chaves  & Family— Mem 
Saturday, January 13, 2018 
 4:00 — Joan Ellen Ireland — Month’s Mind 
Sunday, January 14, 2018 
 8:00 — Parishioners of Saint John 
        10:30 — Yvonne Blauss —Memorial 

St. Ann is a Stewardship Parish  
*********************************************** 

Saturday, January 6, 2018 
    4:00 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 
Sunday, January 7, 2018 
   8:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 
  10:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 
Saturday, January 13, 2018 
 4:00 — Parishioners of Saint Ann 
Sunday, January 14, 2018    
 8:30  -  Parishioners of Saint Ann 
        10:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 

My Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
According to the dictionary, an 
“epiphany” (from the Greek “epiphania”)  
is an “appearance or  
manifestation especially of a divine being” or “a usually sudden 
perception of the essential nature or meaning of something”. One 
often speaks of having an “epiphany” when they have been wres-
tling with a dilemma and come upon a  
solution that, often times, was right in front of them. An  
epiphany of this sort brings about a sense of relief, if not  
outright joy. A problem solved, one can then move on to other 
things. 
 
Either of the above definitions fit into our celebration on this 
day’s Feast of the Epiphany. It has been held traditionally that on 
this day, the Magi appeared at the manger, paying homage to the 
child Jesus. They came bearing gifts (a bit of an  
impromptu “baby shower”, if you will!) of gold, frankincense and 
myrrh. The “manifestation” is that of the Christ Child, who holds 
the promise of salvation for all. In approaching the  
manger, I’m sure the Magi were overwhelmed with a sense of that 
“essential nature” not only of the Messiah, but of themselves. 
Their purpose was two-fold: not only to pay homage to the Child 
Jesus, whose birth had been foretold, but also to gather infor-
mation for Herod and report back to him all that they had seen. 
Upon seeing the child, they are given another “sign” of God’s 
handiwork in this moment: a dream which tells them not to go 
back to Herod, but to depart for home by another route. Why? 
Because the intentions of Herod are not to pay homage but to do 
harm to the infant Jesus; Herod sees Jesus as a threat to his reign. 
And well he should – Jesus has come into the world to re-establish 
on earth God’s Kingdom. This Kingdom, based not on power but 
service, not domination but peace, is one that Herod cannot under-
stand or by which he can abide. He must eliminate the threat of 
Jesus so as to maintain power.  
 
The gifts themselves are a “manifestation”, a sign of things to 
come. The gift of gold, befitting a king, is a reminder of Jesus as 
Messiah and King of all Creation. The gift of frankincense is one 
which befits Jesus “priest and prophet”, for this was often used by 
the temple priests and rabbis to signify prayers “rising” to heaven. 
The myrrh (a balm used to prepare a body for burial) was a bit 
enigmatic, as it signifies Jesus’ death (yes, a rather odd gift for a 
baby!), a death which He would offer for the world. This “trinity” 
of gifts, brought to the manger, is meant to bring the mission of 
Jesus to the forefront. Even in the manger, Jesus’ destiny is set; 
He has been “ordained” by the Father to carry out His plan of  
salvation for all. Jesus – priest, prophet and king – has been sent 
to us to restore the relationship broken by sin. 
 
In this Feast of the Epiphany, may we come to our own realiza-
tions of the “essential nature” of God in Christ Jesus. May we 
continue to seek out the Child, just as the Magi did, so as to pay 
Him homage. May God’s love, made flesh in the Christ, reside in 
and resonate from our hearts. May this feast be for us a true 
“epiphany” of faith so that we may continue to grow in faith, hope 
and love! 
 
Happy Christmas Season, 
 
Fr. Paul 
 

January 7, 2018—The Epiphany 

DEACON’S CORNER  

 

A “NewYear “!  Maybe you are al-
ready working your resolutions for 
2018. For anyone who has not settled 
on one, here are some to consider:  
Instruct the ignorant; counsel the 
doubtful; bear wrongs patiently;  
admonish (kindly) the sinner who 
wrongs us; forgive another’s offence 
willingly; comfort the afflicted; pray 
for the living and the dead. Recognize 
them? They are Spiritual works of 
mercy which when practiced remind us 
of God’s love and mercy. 
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COLLABORATIVE NEWS AT ST. ANN’S & ST. JOHN’S 

THE 2ND COLLECTION 
This week —No Second Collection 

Next week — No Collection, 

FINANCIAL BLESSINGS          St. Ann’s Budget  St. John’s  Total    Budget

SUMMARY OF COLLECTIONS 12/2417   12/31/17              12/24/17           12/31/17 

                     

*In-Pew Giving   

 

 

   

GRAND ANNUAL coll’d     12/17  to-date   3,905  $32,000                                      $600              $15,189   $32,000 

Figures will be updated in our next bulletin when they are available. 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated at the 10:30 a.m. Mass on the 

2nd Sunday of the Month at St John’s and the 4th Sunday of the month  
at St. Ann’s. Please call for registration.  

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays: 3:00 – 3:30 p.m. – Other times as scheduled in the bulletin 

or call the Rectory anytime. 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Contact the Rectory 6 months prior to the intended date of marriage.  
 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 

If you are in need of the Sacrament of the Sick, please contact the 

Rectory to make an appointment for a visit from a Priest.  

 
ADORATION OF THE  BLESSED SACRAMENT 

St John’s - Every Tuesday of the month from 7-8 p.m.  
in the Church.  

St. Ann’s - First Friday of the month following the 9:00 a.m. Mass 
concluding with Benediction at 10:30 a.m. 

Registration: Families not registered, please call the Parish Office 

 
Family Healing from Addiction Ministry 

 
The first Saturday of the month at: 
Holy Ghost Church, Whitman  11AM—12 Noon 
Light lunch to follow.  For more info contact:  
Karen McWilliams 603-682-7933 
 
Third Saturday of each month: at St. Ann’s By the 
Sea, Marshfield, 10 AM—11 AM, light refreshments 
to follow.  Contact Sean Flaherty 781-308-863 
 
Fourth Saturday of each month at: St. Joseph the 
Worker, Hanson, 11:30—12:30, light refreshments 
Contact: Fr. Mike Hobson 781-293-3581 ext 211 
Rosary4recovery.com 

 
 
 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Pastor: 

Rev. Paul L. Ring 
fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net 

 
Parochial Vicar 

Rev. Michael K. Harvey 

 
Permanent Deacons: 
Brendan Fitzgerald  

deaconbrendan@comcast.net 
 

Joe Hopgood 
Deaconjoeh@comcast.net 

 
 

EUCHARISTIC LITURGIES 
 

St John’s 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday: 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m.  
Daily Mass, Weds, Thurs, Fri.: 9:00 a.m. 

In the Chapel  
Divine Mercy every Thursday  

After Mass 
St Ann’s 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 

 
Daily Mass, Mon, Tues, Fri.— 9:00 a.m 

mailto:fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net
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MassPass Book Fundraiser 

 

St. Vincent de Paul 
 

Will be selling MassPass books at the end of each 
Mass for the next few weekends or you can call the 
Rectory. 

                        St Ann Prayer Line: 
 

To request prayers from members of Saint 
Ann’s Prayer Line for yourself, another person 
in need, or a special intention, please call or 
email Linda Santry at 508-586-6535 or lin-
da@santry.org. If you would like to join the 
telephone tree or e-mail distribution list, please 
contact Linda. We would like to expand our 
membership for this worthy endeavor.   

PARISH NEWS FOR ST. ANN’S 

  
Every Thursday night 

At 6:30 — St. Ann’s Parish Center 
Doors Open at 5:00 

 

 

 

As of the first of the year,  
Saint Ann’s and Saint John’s  

address will be:  
103 N. Main Street, West Bridgewater MA 02379 

 
POST OFFICE BOX WILL BE  

DISCONTINUED. 

 

Thank you to all who  
donated to the beautiful 
flowers this Christmas. 
                 XOXO 

The Religious Education Program will 

begin again : 

January 7, 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you to all parishioners who gave so  
generously of their time and talents to make Saint 
Ann and Saint John so shiny and clean for Christmas  
and to the decorating crews. 

Both Churches looked beautiful. 
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Please keep the following in your prayers: Karen 
Debenedictis, Carter Cullen, Theresa Capachione, Phyllis 
MacDonald , Ginger & John Margesion, Bob McGanty , Harry 
Hewins, Erica O’Sullivan, Bill O’Connell , Florence Lacey, Edie 
Lincoln, Danny Nichols, Kathy Turke, Christopher MacDonald, 
Jessica Chetwynd , Martha Bundeff, Sharon Farrell, Kim 
LeMoine, Christine Lombardi, Bill Estes, Rita Flaherty, Donald 
Rush, Tyler Martin, Amanda Little, Patricia Estes, Vince 
Adornato, Kenneth Upham, Joan Fusco, Pat Zemeitus , JoAnn 
Micalizzi , Barbara Worswick , Kay Levoshko, Bob Hill, Jim 
Cassidy, Tori Bortolotto, Doris Thompson, Jim Cullen, Elaine 
O’Malley, Mary Jane Coakley & The residents of Sachem & 
Westview & all our service men and women serving in the 
military. 

PARISH NEWS FOR ST. JOHN’S   

St. Vincent de Paul – St. John’s Conference 
 

 
 

Today we celebrate the feast of the Epiphany, 
where the Magi find the newborn king and offer him 
gifts of gold, frankincense and myrrh. 

In the spirit of the Magi, please make a mone-
tary or food donation gift to the Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul so that comfort and peace can 
once again be given to a newborn child. 

 
If you need food or other assistance please leave a 
message for the Society of St. Vincent de Paul on 
our HOTLINE at 508-378-3760. 
 

In January of next year, Saint John’s will be moving to a 
new program for On-Line Giving.  This program will offer 
more options for the Office and will be at a reduced rate, 
thus saving us money. 
 
If you have been having any trouble with the current  
program, please let the Office know. 
 
If you have used our website to set up an account, you have 
to complete the registration form even though you may  
already have an account with Online-Giving. More details 
to follow when we roll out the new program. 

 

REMEMBER THAT JESUS  
IS THE REASON FOR  
THE SEASON. . . .AND 

 
THE BEST GIFT 
TO GIVE YOUR  
CHILDREN IS THE 
GIFT OF FAITH. 

 

Archdiocese  
Pro Life Baby Shower 

 
The Crib is up 

And will  
 Be up until 

                             January 21st. 
 

All donations assist mothers in need within the Archdio-
cese. 

Needed Item:   
Blanket sleepers size 0-6 months & 6– 12 months. 
Onesies Girl & Boys size Newborn & 0-3 month 
Warm Outfits — Boy & Girls size Newborn, 0-3, 3-6, & 6-
12 months 
Bottles—4 oz. & 8 oz. 
Diapers Newborn & size 4 
Receiving Blankets (flannel) 
Diaper Bag   No furniture or equipment 

A HUGE THANK YOU TO ALL WHO GAVE TO 

THE GIVING TREE THIS YEAR. 

 

WE WERE ABLE TO SERVE 15 FAMILIES WITH 

MULTIPLE GIFTS FOR ALL THEIR CHILDREN. 

THESE FAMILIES WERE ABLE TO ENJOY THE 

TRUE SPIRIT OF CHRISTMAS THANKS TO YOU. 

 
ANOTHER THANK YOU IS IN ORDER FOR THE  

REPAIRS WE WERE ABLE TO TAKE CARE OF THIS 
YEAR BECAUSE OF YOUR GENEROSITY. 

 
The lights for the Choir Area 

The leaks in the Hall of the Church 
The tiles that had to be replaced in the Hall  

The bulkhead that was causing a leek into the Boiler Rm. 
 

The donated repairs to the walkway by United Seal 
Coating, the Kneelers donated by a parishioner and  

constructed by PYM in the chapel and the repairs to 
the roof and bulkhead taken care of by the Catholic 

Women’s Club. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to all parishioners who gave so  
generously of their time and talents to make Saint 
Ann and Saint John so shiny and clean for Christmas 
and to the decorating crews. Both Churches looked 
beautiful. 
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SAINT ANN’S 
STAFF 

Director of Religious Education  
Charlotte Leines 

stannsccd@comcast.net 
508-588-7140 

Director of Parish & Youth Ministry 
Nancy Smith — nhenn71@hotmail.com 

508-838-8490 
Administrative Assistant:  Arlene Stefano 

stanns@comcast.net 
508-586-4880 

Business Manager:  Jackie Buccigross 
jmbstjohn@gmail.com 

Director of Music:  Matt Cunningham 
Stanns @comcast.net 

SAINT JOHN’S 
STAFF 

Director of Religious Education  
Lorraine Hopgood 

repstjohn@gmail.com 
508-378-1521 

Director of Parish & Youth Ministry 
Nancy Smith — nhenn71@hotmail.com 

508-838-8490 
Administrative Assistant:  Deborah Conrad 

stjohnebridge@comcast.net 
508-378-4207 

Business Manager:  Jaclyn Buccigross 
jmbstjohn@gmail.com 

Director of Music:  Paul Hoffman 
phoffman@stjohneb.org 

Music Minister:  Erica Wasil 

Saint John Members 
 
Keri Fabroski — kjfab@comcast.net 
Chuck Moore — sixmoores1@comcast.net 
Jim Cullennanak1k2@gmail.com ;pa.cullen@hotmail.com 
Kevin Laslie — lazfam6@aol.com 
Steve Colburn — sgcolburn@yahoo.com 

Saint Ann Members 
 
Linda Santry — linda@santry.org 
Nancy Maloney — nancy.maloney@comcast.net 
Patricia Everett — patriciae568@gmail.com 
Ann Smith — a.smith277@aol.com 
Eileen Fitzgerald — efitz74comcast.net 
 
 

Current collaborative Pastoral Parish Council  

PARISH CONTACT INFORMATION 


